




• A downward sloping (rather than vertical) demand curve that determines required reserve margins as functions of

capacity prices,

• Locational capacity prices that are able to refiect the greater need for capacity in import-constrained areas,

• Provisions that allow demand-side resources and new transmission projects to compete with generating capacity,

• Accommodation of self-supply and bilateral procurement of capacity,

• Annual, PJM-administered "base-residual" and "incremental" auctions that clear capacity supplies against a

downward sloping demand curve and procure residual capacity needs (i.e. Capacity not already self - supplied

through resource ownership or bilateral contracts) on a forward basis, and

• Explicit market power mitigation rules.

Reports found that the PJM market had been successful in encouraging new investment in new capacity and 

maintaining the reliability both on a system wide basis and on a local basis. The lesson is that restructuring the market 

needs an integrated solution and only implementing some aspects of market reform are likely to lead to not achieving the 

desired objectives. 

For example, it is important that if a constrained network will be the basis of transmission planning in the future then the 

proposed market design needs to accommodate this and discussion can only take place once the implications of this are 

understood. 

Understanding these differences between the markets, the need for a robust mix of market power mitigation measures 

and the impact the overall reform process is having on the development of new generation within the market will be key 

to achieving a balanced outcome. 

In order to achieve this balance, it is Tersum's view, representation from new market participants should be strongly 

considered for inclusion within the proposed industry working group. 

Conclusion 

Tersum supports both the proposed transitional arrangements and the capacity auction. Experience in other markets 

demonstrates that it is important that an integrated solution be developed particularly with respect to the capacity 

auction. Potentially, there is a risk that there will be no improvement in either the cost or reliability of the system and 

unintended consequences. To this end Tersum is prepared to get actively involved to represent new investment in to the 

WA electricity market and to share its experiences elsewhere. 

Should you have any queries please contact Rod Littlejohn - Managing Director via telephone on 0407 579 663 or email 

rlittlejohn@tersumenergy.com 


